
 

    

 

    

   

    

      

 

   

 

    

            
             

        
  

                    
   

 

 

 

  

       

                         

   

 

      

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

    

 

    

      

         

     

     

   

    

  

  

 

 

 

 

School Health Advisory Committee (SHAC) 

Community Meeting Minutes 

Florida Department of Health in Seminole County 

September 21 2017 • 2:00-3:30 p.m. 

Auditorium 

Purpose: 

SHAC’s Mission: To facilitate the partnership between our community partners, schools, parents, health & business leaders and promote the 

implementation of a comprehensive school health approach. 

ATTENDEES: Mary Lane, AnaLynn Jones, Dhanu Mistry, Debra Katsur-Vracar, Anne Packham, Debbie Caudill, Salina Wans, Bonnie Banda, Dr. 
Freddi Nieves, Tammy Glover, Erica Asti, Martha Santoni, Glenda Agosto, Von Nguyen, Patricia Whites, Zeenat Rahman, Herronda 
Mortimer, Gladys Fernando, Josefina Palau, Richard Miles, Lisa Gaton, Constance Winning, Patty Caulfield, Gigi Rivadeneyra, 
Katherine Beltran. 

Topic Discussion/Speaker Action Item/Notes/Deliverable Date 

Welcome & 

Introductions 

Review of 

minutes 

Patty Caulfield, RN, MSN, NCSN- Lead School Board Nurse SCPS- Chairperson 

Gloria ‘Gigi’ Rivadeneyra, M.S., SRAS – School Health Program Manager-

FDOH-SC - Co-chair. 

Patty welcomed SHAC members and called for review of the minutes. Minutes reviewed. 

Guest 

Presenters 

Dental Sealant Program- Dhanu Mistry, Dental Program Manager and Dental 

Hygienist, Debra Katsur Vracar, Florida Department of Health in Seminole County 

Dhanu and Debra explained the dental program which provides sealants to 

second grade students at 15 elementary schools. Dental sealants help prevent 

and stop decay. Parental consent is required. Over 400 students received the 

service last school year. The program began in 2015 with a seed grant. Sealant 

retention checks are conducted the following year. Application of the sealant 

For additional information on the 

dental sealant program and other 

dental service contact Dhanu Mistry 

at Dhanu.Mistry@flhealth.gov ; 407-

665-3602 

mailto:Dhanu.Mistry@flhealth.gov


 

 

            

 

  

 

      

    

         

       

     

      

       

 

     

  

 

        

      

     

 

    

       

           

      

       

    

     

       

                                                                                

 

 

 

 

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

   

  

  

   

takes a few minutes and the sealant lasts up to 10 years. 

Marketplace Open Enrollment- Anne Packham, Marketplace Project Director, 

Primary Care Access Network 

Anne shared that open enrollment begins on November 1st and ends December 

15th . The shortened enrollment is just one of the challenges they are facing. 

Another challenge is confusion of the law by the general public. Many think that it 

has been repealed but currently everything is still in place. Anne also caution 

against web pages that may contain misleading information regarding ACA. 

Individuals can call the hotline 1-877-564-5031 to check eligibility for insurance and 

subsidies. Navigators are available at this number to help clients. 

Seminole County Public Schools Dining Services – Richard Miles, MS,RD 

Coordinator of Nutrition and Wellness 

Richard shared the following information: 

• For the first time SCPS took the lead on coordinating hurricane shelters. 

• Emergency Feeding Program - Meals were provided to students at Midway 

and Casselberry during the week school was closed due to the hurricane. 

• Following Hurricane Irma, breakfast and lunch are being provided at no 

charge for all students from 9/18/17 to 10/20/17. 

• A Wellness Champion is to be selected at school and worksites to serve as a 

liaison between staff and students at their location and the district’s wellness 
team. They will form a wellness committee and will promote, plan and 

implement a wellness program. Some funding will be available for adult 

wellness activities. 

• Insider SCPS is an online platform available to share wellness information and 

events for staff and staff families. 

For additional information or services 

contact Anne Packham at 

877-564-5031 

Coveringcfl.net 

For more information contact 

Richard Miles at 407-320-0437. 

Insider SCPS Intranet site has all of the 

district wellness information and 

calendar of events. It is accessible to 

SCPS employees only. 

2 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

    

      

       

   

  

       

 

    

   

       

  

   

  

 

 

 

       

    

       

 

         

   

  

 

       

     

  

 

       

         

     

      

      

 

       

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Forum 

Round Robin 

School Health Services Audit- Gigi Rivadeneyra and Patty Caulfield 

• Gigi and Patty shared that the Florida Department of Health 

will be conducting Health Services and clinic audits at four 

schools. This will take place October 2-4th. State audits are 

conducted every two years. On alternate years, audits are 

conducted by the Department of Health in Seminole Count y 

and Seminole County Public Schools School Health personnel. 

• DOH team thanked SCPS dining services, transportation and 

school nurses for their hard work and dedicated service during 

Hurricane Irma’s special needs shelter activation. Nurses were 

very much in need and Patty Caulfield and Barbara 

Davenport volunteered to provide nursing support at special 

needs shelters. 

• Martha Santoni shared that Nemours will be doing an Autism Screening 

Day Monday, October 30th at the Department of Health in Seminole 

County for children up to age 6 years old. 

• Katherine Beltran from The YMCA opened their doors to the public to use 

their facility showers and congregating air conditioned areas following 

Hurricane Irma. 

• Gigi shared that there will be a Suicide Prevention Training (QPR) and 

Resource Fair on October 6th at the Florida Department of Health in 

Seminole County. 

• Debbie Caudill shared that Healthy Schools, LLC will be providing flu 

vaccines again this year for students. This year’s registration has been 

online as opposed to previous paper forms and there have been reported 

difficulties for parents signing up. This could be an explanation for the 

reason of low numbers signed up so far. 

• Freddie Nieves stated that the Seminole County Public Schools Crisis Team 

has been called upon on numerous occasions already this school year. The 
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team is comprised of Social Workers, Psychologists and Nurses and meet 

with students and staff as needed following a crisis. 

• Herronda Mortimer is the new DOH-Seminole Healthiest Weight Program 

Coordinator. Their team has been scheduling several A1C screening events. 

As new events are coordinated, she will share with the group. 

• Mary Lane shared that the State has amended the physical education 1 

credit requirement so that students who participate in a JV or Varsity sport, 

are waved the PE required credit and are not required to take physical 

education. This may impact the comprehensive education students 

received via physical education and reduce the need for physical 

education teachers. 

• Erica Asti shared that the Mission Fit program is ongoing. Their team 

continues to provide the education program in the community and is 

currently booked, but will have openings available in Spring. Mission Fit 

program includes 5 facilitated visits, targets 1 grade at a time, and is 

currently being offered in extended day and elementary schools. 

Members can share upcoming events via e-mail with Gigi to send out to the SHAC 

members. 

Schedule of SHAC Meetings for school year 17-18: 

November16, 2017 

February 22, 2018 

April 19, 2018 

For information about school health 

services, or to share speaker 

suggestion for future SHAC meetings 

to Patty Caulfield or/and Gigi 

Rivadeneyra 

patty_caulfield@scps.k12.fl.us ; 

Gloria.Rivadeneyra@flhealth.gov 

Please share upcoming events/flyer 

via e-mail with Gigi for distribution to 

SHAC members. 

Meeting 

Adjourned 

3:30pm 
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